

TRANSPORTATION CABINET

Steven L. Beshear Governor Department of Highways District 7 Office 763 West New Circle Rd., Building 2 Lexington, KY 40512 (859) 246-2355 Michael W. Hancock, P.E. Secretary

July 31, 2013

RE:

E: Brannon Road (KY 1980) Improvement Project

Jessamine County Item No. 7-414

Dear property owner:

The Kentucky Transportation Cabinet extends a thank you for your input in regard to improving Brannon Road. The project team was pleased with the number of attendees at the public meeting held June 20. Approximately 200 persons were present at the meeting.

We have reviewed the project surveys received from citizens at the public meeting. The surveys will assist us with the development of the project. Some surveys indicated a request for tree removal prior to construction for trees located within the State Right-of-Way. A process and funding sources for tree removal will be explored prior to the 2018 Construction Phase.

Our consultant, EA Partners, is developing preliminary alignment alternates. The alternates will be presented to the public in early 2014. The Facebook page for the project is current, and photos from the public meeting are included on the page. The photos include the displays and can be reviewed again at this site.

We appreciate your patience as we work to improve our highway infrastructure. Please do not hesitate to contact me should you have questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Joshua Samples, P.E.

Design Section – Project Manager KYTC District 7 Office – Lexington

Porhua Lamples

859-246-2355

An Equal Opportunity Employer M/F/D